CENTRAL OHIO CHAPTER OF AGA

Minutes for Executive Committee Meeting 

February 24, 2015

	Name
	Present

Y   N
	Name
	Present

Y   N
	Name
	Present

Y   N

	Nancy Barber
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Cindy Klatt
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Ajay Phadke
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Virginia Brizendine
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Brent Lewis
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Carrie Simmons
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Kelly Berger-Davis
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Roy Lydic
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Stewart Smith
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Bryan Cottrill
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Jessica Martin
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Bethany Staats
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Jason Fleming
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Brian Mosier
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Rich Thompson
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 


	Jenni Johnson
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Caren Murdock
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 

	Kit Van Krevel
	 FORMCHECKBOX 
 FORMCHECKBOX 


	
	
	
	
	Tracy Valentino
	 FORMCHECKBOX 


 FORMCHECKBOX 



Meeting was called to order at 11:48 AM.

Minutes from the January 2015 meeting were approved with no changes.  

Treasurer’s Report (Brian/Kit):

Per the bank statement reconciliation and financial statements the Chapter had approximately $28,174 in the savings account and $35,001 in the checking account as of January 31, 2015.  Net income is approximately $28,113 through February 15, 2015.  

Brian discussed the following topics: 

1. There is one remaining account receivable from the PDT in October 2014.
Chapter Business - Chair reports:  
Education/PDT (Stewart & Kelly):
1. Discussed the following upcoming events
a. February 18 – Fraud:  this session had to be cancelled
b. March 18 – Put Internal Control Principle into Practice:  registration is currently open
c. March 31 – CGFM Study Guide III Material Review: presented by V. Brizendine
d. May 13 – Protecting Privacy and Understanding Credit Score Reports

e. June – GASB 68

2. Discussed the following items regarding the 2015 PDT:

a. Ann Ethers, National AGA President will be a speaker
b. Working on the contract requirements for national speaker Chris Alrich

c. Two slots remain unfilled at this time

d. Working on Phone App 
e. Kelly to confirm that Quest has Wi-Fi access to accommodate the phone app

f. Considering having an annual service award added to the PDT

3. Discussed the possibility of moving the location in 2016 to a larger facility as Quest maxes out at 308 attendees.  Committee is looking into the Grand Oaks in Grove City as an option.

Community Service (Caren): 
1. April 10, 2015: Cystic Fibrosis Foundation hosting Wild Crush Wine Tasting in Bexley.  Members asked to work a 6 – 8:30 PM shift

2. May 17, 2015: Columbus Kickball for a Home: Dave Thomas foundation with a cost of $1,200 for a team.  Proceeds benefit home for children without parents.  Location for event is Fred Beckman Park (OSU Campus)
3. 9/17/15: Halfway to St. Patrick’s Day.  Members asked to volunteer for 5:30 – 8 PM shifts

4. Mid-Ohio Food Bank – no firm dates yet
Membership (Absent): 
Email from Cindy reported that we have 425 members, with one new member in February so far and 3 from January.  
Update on membership activities:

1. 25% of our membership has renewed for the next year.
2. Chapter survey results: 51 respondents valued free CPE’s and networking.  Ideas/topics for training were sent to the Education committee with a request to have more webinars. There were two respondents interested in participating on the education committee.  

Communications/Newsletter (Jason):  
Update on communication activities:

1. Jason has sent all email requests received

2. Mike Howard, former Executive Committee member has volunteered to write articles for the newsletter

3. Send any recent activities to Rich Thompson for the next newsletter
Social Media Chair (Ajay – ABSENT):  
No update.
Professional Certification (Virginia): 
1. Virginia is assisting in the development of practice exams for National.  They will be available mid-year 2015

2. A recommendation was made that COAGA would pay for the cost of the exam in 2015 if a member takes passes the exam.  Executive committee members agreed that this offer should be offered to those persons in the upcoming review course.
Scholarship & Awards (Tracy): 
No update.
Social (Bethany & Bryan): 
Update on future social events:

1. 5/30/15:  IIA offered to hold a joint event at the Columbus Zoo for both organizations members and guests.  Executive committee approved and Bethany will firm up the details.  
2. 9/18/15: Annual golf outing.  Looking at possibly changing the location of this event to bring it closer to Columbus
3. Events still being researched include: curling event, euchre tournament and Funny Bone comedy club
Accountability (Jenni):  
No update.
Bylaws/Sponsorship (Carrie):  
No update.
Website (Roy):
No update.
Other Business:

The following topics were discussed:

1. April 23, 2015:  Sectional leadership conference usually Chapter President attends.  We have two hotel scholarships available. The RSVP to National is by 3/6/15.

2. July 12-15, 2015:  National Conference in Nashville on July 12-15 and there were 2 hotel scholarships available.  Scholarships are due 5/29.  Kelly will be attending through AOS. 
3. Our Go Daddy website expired which prompted discussion of having a COAGA credit card that can be used to pay for these expenses instead of the personal cards of committee members.  Currently, RegOnLine has Caren’s personal CC information.

4. CPE storage: National only stores attendee information for national events online due to the inability to validate NASB CPE requirements at local events.  The committee discussed how best to provide CPE information to members from past events.

5. National is seeking a Regional VP elect from the Great Lakes region.  Brian Mosier is interested and requested some additional information.  Virginia was going to follow-up with information.

The meeting adjourned at 01:05 PM.  The next meeting will be a lunch meeting at Auditor of State’s office on March 19th. 
Respectfully submitted,

Nancy Barber, Secretary
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